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Abell and colleagues 1 reported that elevated systolic blood pressure (SBP) at age 50 , even below the
conventional threshold for treating hypertension, was associated with increased risk of dementia. This
association was not present for diastolic blood pressure (DBP), nor for SBP later in life, and requires
cautious interpretation and exploration in other studies.

Accordingly, we analysed data from 730492 people in the Clinical Practice Research Datalink
(CPRD). We included patients with a blood pressure measurement aged 45-75 after 1992. To achieve
comparability with Abell’s analysis reported from the Whitehall study and to minimize bias caused by
reverse causation, we excluded the period within 10 years of blood pressure measurement. Analyses
were according to age at first blood pressure measurement: 45-54 years (N=317349, of whom 1149
developed dementia), 55-64 years (N=248943, 5499 dementia), 65-74 years (N=164200, 10109
dementia). Mean age at diagnosis of dementia was 79.8 years. We used Poisson regression models
adjusting for gender and age-at-risk; although adjustment for several additional factors did not alter
our findings.
Like Abell, we did not find a positive association of SBP with dementia in the two older age groups at
blood pressure measurement (data not shown). We therefore focussed attention on people aged 45-55
years at blood pressure measurement. Amongst this group, we found a weak association of SBP with
risk of dementia: risk ratio for SBP ≥140mmHg 1.12 (95% CI, 1.00-1.26). We found no clear
threshold for this positive association of SBP with dementia risk (Figure 1). In contrast to Abell, we
also found a similar weak association between DBP and risk of dementia: risk ratio for DBP
≥90mmHg 1.15 (95% CI, 1.02-1.30). Finally, we found that these associations depended on the
dementia subtype: SBP was associated with vascular dementia (RR for SBP ≥140mmHg: 1.52, 95%
CI 1.18-1.96), but not with Alzheimer’s disease (RR for SBP ≥140mmHg: 0.99, 95% CI 0.86-1.14).
This lack of a positive association between blood pressure and risk of Alzheimer’s disease is
consistent with previous genetic studies 2 and meta-analyses.3
Thus our findings do not support the claim by Abell and colleagues that SBP at age 50 below the
conventional ≥140mmHg for hypertension is associated with an increased risk of dementia. We do
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find that both systolic and diastolic hypertension at age 50 are associated with an increased risk of
vascular dementia (21% of all dementia cases), but not Alzheimer’s disease.
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Figure 1: Risk of all dementia, Alzheimer’s disease and vascular dementia according to systolic and diastolic blood pressure at age 45-54 years

*We define systolic hypertension as ≥140mmHg and diastolic hypertension as ≥90mmHg
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